

ĐỀ THI THỬ VÀO 6 TRƯỜNG LƯƠNG THẾ VINH NĂM 2022-2023

SỐ 1

Question 1

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- | | |
|-------------|-------------|
| A. skill | B. split |
| C. children | D. describe |

Question 2

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- | | |
|------------|------------|
| A. allergy | B. imagine |
| C. sugar | D. oxygen |

Question 3

Choose the sentence that best combines this pair of sentences.

This is a rare opportunity. You should take advantage of it to get a better job.

- A. You should take advantage of this opportunity, that is rare to get a better job.
- B. This is a rare opportunity that you should take advantage of to get a better job.
- C. You should take advantage of this rare opportunity, whom is to get a better job.
- D. This is a rare opportunity what you should take advantage of to get a better job.

Question 4

Choose the sentence that best combines this pair of sentences.

Samantha's too busy to wash her hair. It looks so greasy.

- A. If only Samantha's hair wasn't too greasy to wash.
- B. If only Samantha weren't too busy to wash her greasy hair.
- C. If only Samantha hadn't too busy to wash her greasy hair.
- D. Samantha wishes she hadn't too busy to wash her greasy hair.

Question 5

Choose the sentence that best combines this pair of sentences.

Our flight was delayed. We decided to take a long walk around the terminal.

- A. We have been walking around the terminal for a long time since the delay of our flight.
- B. We decided to take a long walk around the terminal in case our flight was delayed.

- C. Since our flight was delayed, we decided to take a long walk around the terminal.
- D. We have been taking a long walk around the terminal since our flight was delayed.

Question 6

Choose the sentence that is closest in meaning to the following sentence.

The last time I saw her was three years ago.

- A. About three years ago, I used to meet her.
- B. I saw her three years ago and will never meet her.
- C. I have not seen her for three years.
- D. I have often seen her for the last three years.

Question 7

Choose the sentence that is closest in meaning to the following question.

"I'll help you with the washing-up, Mary," he said.

- A. He admitted helping Mary with the washing-up.
- B. He denied helping Mary with the washing-up.
- C. He promised to help Mary with the washing-up.
- D. He refused to help Mary with the washing-up.

Question 8

Choose the sentence that is closest in meaning to the following question.

This coat is much more fashionable than the one I bought last year.

- A. The coat I bought last year was as fashionable as this one.
- B. The coat I bought last year was more fashionable than this one.
- C. The coat I bought last year was not as fashionable as this one.
- D. This coat is not as fashionable as the one I bought last year.

Question 9

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

That building / used / be / a theater / but / it / close down.

- A. That building used to be a theater, but it's closed down.
- B. That building gets used to being a theater, but it's closed down.
- C. That building is used to being a theater, but it's closed down.
- D. That building used to being a theater, but it's closed down.

Question 10

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

The doctor / suggest / she / see / specialist / the problem.

- A. The doctor suggested that she should see a specialist about the problem.
- B. The doctor suggests that she has to see a specialist about the problem.
- C. The doctor suggests that she needs to see a specialist about the problem.
- D. The doctor suggested that she saw a specialist about the problem.

Question 11

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

Jason / turn / the radio / so / concentrate / his work.

- A. Jason turned down the radio so that concentrating to his work.
- B. Jason turned off the radio so that to concentrate on his work.
- C. Jason turned off the radio so that he could concentrate on his work.
- D. Jason turned on the radio so as to he could concentrate on his work.

Question 12

Choose the underlined part that needs correction.

Thanh said that he was going to visit his grandparents tomorrow.

- | | |
|-------------------|-------------|
| A. that | B. was |
| C. going to visit | D. tomorrow |

Question 13

Choose the underlined part that needs correction.

Some policeman arrested Jared at Paris airport when he was trying to escape.

- | | |
|--------------|--------------|
| A. policeman | B. at |
| C. when | D. to escape |

Question 14

Choose the underlined part that needs correction.

We found the film bored, so we left halfway through it.

- | | |
|----------|------------|
| A. found | B. bored |
| C. left | D. through |

Question 15

Anne is seeing Mary off at the airport.

- Anne: "Don't fail to look after yourself, Mary!"

- Marry: "_____"

- A. The same to you.
- B. Oh, I knew about that.
- C. Thanks, I will.
- D. Of course, you are an adult.

Question 16

- "Would you like a cup of tea?"

- "_____"

- A. Yes, please.
- B. It's very kind of you.
- C. No, I wouldn't.
- D. Here you are.

Question 17

I've got so much spare time. I'm thinking of taking _____ a new hobby like stamp collecting.

- A. in
- B. out
- C. up
- D. over

Question 18

I made a lot of friends in Mexico, but I have only kept in touch with _____ them.

- A. plenty of
- B. a few of
- C. little
- D. several

Question 19

She gave him a _____ wallet on his birthday.

- A. small leather brown
- B. small brown leather
- C. brown small leather

D. leather small brown

Question 20

It was clear that the young couple were ____ of taking charge of the restaurant.

- A. responsible
- B. reliable
- C. capable
- D. able

Question 21

She stopped ____ some apples on her way to work.

- A. to buy
- B. buying
- C. bought
- D. buy

Question 22

I hope you will ____ notice of what I am going to tell you.

- A. gain
- B. keep
- C. get
- D. take

Question 23

Oh, no! I'm in the wrong classroom again, ____?

- A. am I
- B. aren't I
- C. am I
- D. am not I

Question 24

I suddenly lost my voice while I ____ on stage.

- A. sang
- B. was singing
- C. sing

D. would sing

Question 25

Almost _____ in the world knows about the Olympic games.

A. somewhere

B. everywhere

C. everyone

D. anything

Question 26

With his good sense of humor, Martin is _____ with the students.

A. popularity

B. popular

C. popularize

D. popularly

Question 27

Read the passage and choose the suitable word to fill in the blanks.

Bodies are made to be active! They are not designed for sitting in front of television, computer, or reading magazines. Keeping fit doesn't (27.1) **define/ mean/ signify/ make** that you have to be a super athlete to enjoy it and even a (27.2) **much/ no much/ few/ little** exercise can give you a lot of fun. When you are fit and healthy, you will find you look better and feel better. You'll (27.3) **discover/ spend/ accelerate/ boost** more energy and self-confidence.

Physical exercise is not only good (27.4) **on/ for/ across/ with** your body. People who take regular exercise are usually happier, more relaxed, and more alert (27.5) **that/ than/ then/ as** people who sit around all day. Try an experiment - next time you're in a bad mood, go for a walk or play a ball game, you will see doing some exercise greatly lift up your mood.

Read the text and questions below. For each question, choose the correct answer.

Cyclist Vicky Harmiston

Reporter Mark Lewis writes about Vicky Harmiston, who has had a successful career as a track cyclist - a cyclist who races on special race tracks.

When Vicky Harmiston was a child, her parents gave her and her brother Jamie the freedom to decide what they did in their spare time. Vicky chose to do lots of different sports. She was a good swimmer, and the coach at the swimming club she went to thought she might be good enough to become a champion. But the club was a long way from her home so it was difficult for her to fit in the training around her schoolwork. When they were teenagers, Jamie, who loved cycling, bought himself a special track-racing bike and started taking part in competitions. Vicky thought it looked very exciting and decided to try it for herself. She says that was the best decision she ever made. Soon she was cycling every day and doing really well. The track was near her school, which meant it was no problem for her to attend training sessions after school every day.

Vicky went on to have a successful career in track cycling and won several competitions. Then, when she was 28, she retired from competitive cycling. Vicky told me: "For years I'd loved winning competitions but I began to get a bit tired of the whole thing - and when the excitement stops, there's no point. Luckily, I went on to have a new career."

Vicky got a job with a charity called CycleZone. "We work with young people who have never enjoyed sport," she says. "The first thing we do is teach them to ride a bike. We want them to learn to believe in themselves and their own abilities. CycleZone does a great job, and it gets young people together so they're part of a wider group."

The charity uses celebrities to advertise the work they do. Vicky says, "I know some people aren't sure whether the support of a celebrity is always positive for a charity. They say the celebrities are only doing it to push themselves forward, which prevents the public from seeing the real work of the charity. But if famous singers and actors, for example, can help, I think they should."

(Adapted from B1 Preliminary 1)

Question 28

When Vicky first started cycling, _____

- A. she had a very good coach.
- B. her parents gave her helpful advice.
- C. she could get to a race track easily.
- D. her brother gave her a great bike.

Question 29

Why does Vicky say she stopped cycle racing?

- A. She felt she was too old to do it.
- B. She was becoming bored with it.
- C. She had won everything she wanted.
- D. She was preparing for a new career.

Question 30

What does the charity CycleZone do for young people?

- A. It teaches them how to do track racing.
- B. It supports those who have talent.
- C. It offers them the chance to try a variety of sports.
- D. It helps them become more confident.

Question 31

According to Vicky, some people believe that celebrities can ____

- A. take attention away from what a charity does.
- B. help people understand a charity's work.
- C. make the public care less about a charity.
- D. encourage more people to become involved with a charity.

Question 32

What would Vicky say on her blog?

- A. As a child, I always knew what I wanted to do when I grew up. But I never expected to become so famous.
- B. If you join CycleZone, you'll get to meet celebrities and learn how they've become successful.
- C. Although track cycling is not the only sport I've been good at, I've never regretted my choice of career.
- D. In my spare time I love going to schools and helping groups of children learn to ride bikes.

Question 33

Choose the word that is different from the rest.

- A. conservation
- B. protection
- C. security
- D. conversation

Question 34

Choose the word that is different from the rest.

- A. strawberry
- B. cucumber
- C. pineapple
- D. watermelon

Question 35

Choose the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s).

I'm surprised that you like playing with dolls at your age.

- A. amazed
- B. annoyed
- C. excited
- D. interested

Question 36

Choose the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s).

There were so many people talking that I couldn't concentrate on the music.

- A. pay all attention to
- B. be interested in
- C. be related to
- D. express interest to